

# PNLL Board Meeting

9.25.23

## Attendees

J. Brigham, A.Szawielenko, C. Berry-Ulrich, L. Barraza, A. Bembenek, Tracey Waldren, Roger Albertson, Erin Gage, Scott Ellsworth, Shannon LaCom, Marcie Clauss, Eric Davis, Steve Wilson, Tim Thompson

## Agenda

- Fields
  - PUSD has taken over scheduling of the fields
    - Taking over fees from Facilitron
    - Aaron Haynes –
    - Mike Miller – come to the next meeting
- Tournament Crush hosted.
  - Snack shack was busy
  - Appeared that PNLL did more with the fields than other tournaments.
  - Overall – we made \$1,400.
    - We will get a portion from NCS of the team entry fees
    - Nick Carmichael paid for the fields and will get reimbursed for the fields
- Spring Season registration
  - Jenn suggested with starting Nov 1<sup>st</sup> to start registration
  - Question came up if we could play other leagues.
    - It becomes very difficult to schedule
  - Next board meeting we will talk about logistics
- Budget
  - Checking account \$48,155.54
  - Savings \$20,092.15
  - \$41k for Fall ball
  - We will owe ½ of the registration to PALL
  - We will owe for ½ of the uniforms
    - Last year we paid about \$4800 for our portion
  - Last year umpire was about \$3000

- We made about \$20k for fall ball
- PNLL expenses for fields about \$2500
- Diamond designs were supposed to be taking care of the mounds all year, apparently they aren't.
  - Need to have someone review and approve the diamond designs
- Ehrin Anderson – minor B
- Next meeting – need to walk the fields to determine what needs to be done
  - Sheds - at each field and more secure
  - Fancier point of sale – to manage inventory
    - Could be under \$1k – Emily will bring it to next meeting
  - Uniforms – wish list – similar to last year per Marcie
    - MK not doing uniforms
    - Steve is going to start ordering uniforms now
  - Umpire budget – need shin guards and chest protectors
    - Pay will be the same as last year
- Working on the fields, ok to use gator and equipment
- Would like to order new all star flags
- Mound covers and home plate covers
- Wind screens will be put up before screen
- Email managers to set up and take down fields
  - Jenn will ask Nick to send it out
- Clean up the trash bins behind Majors and Minor B
- Brick fundraisers
  - Jenn would like to push for a month or two to get more bricks purchased
  - Blast it out to previous years
  - Maybe put an add in the chieftain
- Minor B rules
  - Aaron S will email his proposal to the board
  - Will pend it to the next meeting.
- Goals this month – push brick fundraiser, send out equipment, research on the metal bins, research minor b rules, merchandise